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The Borough of Allendale 
Happenings

July 2022

October October 20222022

The Allendale Chamber of Commerce  
Invites You To Allendale Fall Fest 

Saturday, October 15th 
2:00pm to 4:00pm 

(Rain or Shine) 

Downtown, Allendale 
Food, Kids Activities, Vendors 

AllendaleNJChamber.org

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2VzDPNPMBuvHA99oZBs_AA
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/su/QkAK9De
https://www.facebook.com/AllendaleNJBorough


General Election 2022
Tuesday, November 8th  
6am to 8pm

District 1:  
Fire House
District 2: 
Borough Hall Council Chambers
District 3: 
Borough Hall Council Chambers
District 4: 
Borough Hall Quilt Room 



www.johnfellhouse.com
  :Fell House

TThheerree  aarree  ttwwoo  wwaayyss  ttoo  ppaarrttiicciippaattee::  
1. Purchase a lot to sell your treasures for a $40 
tax exempt donation. 
2. Donate items to the Fell House Sale 
 

CCoonnttaacctt::  tthheeffeellllhhoouussee@@ggmmaaiill..ccoomm  
VVeennmmoo::  @@JJoohhnn--FFeellllHHoouussee  

Moving? 

Downsizing? 

Changing design styles?

Have great things to sell?

Join us on October 15th


VViinnttaaggee  FFiinnddss  aatt  tthhee  FFeellll  
  

FFEELLLL  HHOOUUSSEE  BBAARRNN  SSAALLEE  
AAnnttiiqquueess  ––  FFuurrnniittuurree  ––  CCoolllleeccttiibblleess  ––  FFuunn  

  
OOccttoobbeerr  1155,,  22002222  --  1100AAMM  ttoo  44PPMM  

  
SShhooppppeerrss::  $$55  EEaarrllyy  BBiirrdd  EEnnttrryy  ffeeee  ffoorr  99--1100aamm  

AAfftteerr  1100aamm  aaddmmiittttaannccee  iiss  ffrreeee  

NEW DATE 

http://www.johnfellhouse.com/
https://www.facebook.com/fellhouse


Allendale Allendale 
Police Department Police Department 

In my law enforcement career, I have seen countless people fall prey to a scam designed to take their hard-
earned money. In almost every instance, the origin of the scam was overseas. The scam could be in many forms, 
but all are generally based on the scammer demanding payment for a purported outstanding debt or a form 
of extortion/ransom. One tactic used is to appeal to the emotions of law-abiding, good people. For example, a 
call is made to an elderly person and the scammer will convey that they owe a debt and if payment isn’t made 
immediately, there will be legal consequences. Acting on emotion and trying to avoid any trouble, the victim 
will follow instructions by purchasing gift cards from various stores and provide the gift card numbers to the 
scammer. Unfortunately, this exact scenario happened to a close relative of mine. Here are some basic principles 
to keep your money where it belongs, in your possession:
 
1.	 Don’t answer your phone if you don’t recognize the number. Let the caller go to voicemail and then 

determine if the call is legitimate.
2.	 If the voicemail left seems weird, don’t bother calling back. Don’t even start the conversation.
3.	 If the person who is calling you asks for payment in the form of a gift card, wire transfer, or other non-

traditional forms of payment: Hang up the phone! Never make any payments over the phone.
4.	 If anyone demands payment to prevent something from happening such as an arrest or warrant: Hang up the 

phone!
5.	 Use your local police department as a resource. Call us to ask for advice if you receive a strange phone call. 

You are never a bother to us! Call and ask questions. All of the officers have vast experience with victims of 
these scams. They will be able to advise you accordingly.

6.	 Don’t click on email links. If the email is purported to be from a company or service you use regularly, close 
out the email, and sign into your account from the company’s official website.

7.	 Police departments or bon-a-fide police organizations will NEVER solicit over the phone.
8.	 If someone comes to your door and solicits a service or product from you, demand to see their borough-

issued solicitor’s permit. With the exception of political solicitation, public service groups, and Borough-
sponsored events or for special causes, if they don’t possess a permit, they aren’t permitted to solicit door-to-
door.

9.	 Use only reputable home improvement contractors. Don’t use anyone who comes to your door saying that 
they have “extra material left over from another job”.

 
As always, if you have any questions or concerns don’t hesitate to reach out to us.
 
Michael T. Dillon
Chief of Police, Allendale Police Department



Quick Notes... 
Allendale Has Returned to Phase 1 Water Restrictions

2022 Upcoming Household Hazardous Waste 
(HHW) 

Bergen Community College
400 Paramus Rd.

Sunday, October 16, 2022
HHW event collection hours are 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. (rain or shine)



Storm Drains & Leaves 
With the arrival of Fall, we 
would like to thank our 
residents for being mindful 
about clearing fallen leaves 
from storm drains in front 
of their homes.  Even with 
regular street sweeping, 
clogged storm drains may 
cause flooding and possible icy 
conditions during storms. 

Get Applications and 
Registration Forms 

ONLINE  
at

 www.allendalenj.gov

•	 Dog & Cat Licenses
•	 Construction Permits
•	 Garage Sale Permits
•	 Report a Concern & Property 

Maintenance Complaints
•	 Open Public Records Requests 
•	 No Knock Permits

Moving Out?
For your final 

water bill contact 

at 
855-367-6708 

For Non-Emergency 
Notifications please 

register to receive 
updates from 

Constant Contact

For Emergency 
Notifications please 

register to receive 
updates from 

SWIFTREACH

http://Allendalenj.gov
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/su/QkAK9De
https://www.allendalenj.gov/site-home/pages/swift911-emergency-notifications


PLEASE BE ADVISED 
OCTOBER 18,2022 IS THE 
LAST DAY TO REGISTER TO 
VOTE FOR THE GENERAL 

ELECTION TO BE HELD ON 
TUESDAY, 

NOVEMBER 8,2022.

THE MUNICIPAL CLERK'S 
OFFICE IN THE 

MUNICIPAL BUILDING, 
500 WEST CRESCENT AVE, 
ALLENDALE, NJ WILL BE 

OPEN UNTIL 9:00 P.M. ON 
OCTOBER 18, 2022 FOR 
THE PURPOSE OF VOTER 
REGISTRATION ONLY.



Allendale Allendale 
Fire Department Fire Department 

The Allendale Fire Department The Allendale Fire Department 
is always looking for new members!is always looking for new members!
We are in need of members to continue to serve the community!We are in need of members to continue to serve the community!

 If you are between the ages of 16 and 18, you are eligible to join as a Junior Member. 
Anyone 18 years or older is eligible to join the active department.

Anyone interested in joining Email:Anyone interested in joining Email:  firechief@allendalenj.gov

Allendale Green Team
Sustainability News from the Allendale Green Team
 

The Green Team has successfully completed the Trex Challenge collecting 
more than 500 lbs of plastic bags and film.  We began our collection at the 
Spring Cleaning event and continued collecting via the borough hall collec-
tion bin and at the ACME.  Thank you to all the residents who participated.  
We will be receiving a Trex park bench for our efforts.  This collection will 
continue indefinitely so please save your bags and bring them to a collec-
tion point.
 

Autumn is the perfect time to begin composting using your final grass clip-
pings and dry leaves as starters.  The Green Team continues to sell compost 
bins which are available for pick up at borough hall or for delivery.
 

A reminder that EPS “Styrofoam” packing foam is a recyclable material which 
is collected at events in surrounding municipalities.  Please do not discard 
that foam!  Oakland held an event last month that filled a 20’ box truck in 4 
hours.  That’s 980 cubic feet of packing foam which was kept from a landfill 
and recycled.
 

We welcome questions and suggestions at AllendaleGreenTeam@gmail.com

mailto:AllendaleGreenTeam%40gmail.com?subject=


220/230 West Crescent Ave (formerly Black Millwork)
The Borough is navigating through legal documents and looking to close on 220 WC (front building) 
in the very near future. 220 West Crescent which will be comprised of 70 units and a municipal com-
munity center. We closed on the back building (230 West Crescent) last year and received $10.2 MM to 
pay down the acquisition debt. 230 West Crescent  is currently operational and we are receiving revenue 
from the PILOT (payment in lieu of taxes). 
 
Once we close on 220 West Crescent, we will receive 3,050,000 for the total acquisition cost of 
13,250,000. This money, or a portion of it, will be put towards the building of the new community cen-
ter. The Borough also applied for a Federal grant and has, so far, received encouraging news that we will 
receive it. This grant will make a significant impact on the cost of this project.
 
After the closing, we will go to bid on the project. We anticipate the closing to occur in the next few 
months, if so, the demolition and building will commence shortly thereafter.
 
This entire project has been acquired and will be built without any additional tax dollars.
 
There was a Town Hall Meeting  on June 23rd which can be viewed at: https://www.youtube.com/
watch?v=z0CqycsFFF4
 
If you have any questions, please email: amywilczynski@allendalenj.gov

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=z0CqycsFFF4 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=z0CqycsFFF4 
mailto:amywilczynski%40allendalenj.gov?subject=


Garbage & Recycling Reminders 

•	 All items should be put out starting at 6pm the night before the scheduled collection.
•	 Building materials and wood pallets are not collected by our garbage contractor. You must make 

your own arrangements to dispose of them. 

•	 You must schedule a one-time, courtesy move-out pickup with info@AllendaleNJ.gov at least 4 
WEEKS in advance. No metal, electronics, or recyclable materials collected.  

•	 Remember to make sure that the lids are securely on top of your cans, especially garbage. This will 
help keep wildlife at bay.

GARBAGE
•	 Household kitchen, office and bathroom 

trash
•	 Styrofoam

BULKY TRASH
•	 Furniture
•	 Carpeting
•	 Non-metal items
•	 Windows/mirrors/pane glass must be 

taped with an “X”

RECYCLING 
Container One:
•	 Newspapers and inserts
•	  Junk mail, envelopes, office, notebook, 

construction paper
•	 Smooth and corrugated cardboard
•	 Glossy magazines and catalogs
•	 Soft covered books and telephone books
•	 Non-metallic wrapping paper and greeting 

cards
•	 Shredded paper
•	 Brown grocery bags
Container Two:
•	 Food and beverage containers
•	 Plastic containers with a recycling code 1, 

2, 5, 7
•	 Aluminum cans, foil
•	 Aseptic packaging (ex: soup, milk 

containers)
•	 Metal cans and empty aerosol cans
•	 Green, clear and brown glass bottles and jars
** Please note that there are 2 separate trucks that 
pick up recyclables.

METAL
•	 Anything that is least 75% metal
•	 Artificial Holiday Trees

•	 Collection containers can be no larger 
than 30 gallons.  

•	 Bulk Trash must be placed on the curb 
and not placed in the road.

•	 Food containers being recycled need 
to be rinsed and cleaned before you 
dispose. 

•	 Soiled pizza boxes are garbage and 
NOT recyclable.  

Click Here for the 
2022 Allendale 

Garbage and 
Recycling Guide 

mailto:info%40allendalenj.gov?subject=
https://www.allendalenj.gov/sites/g/files/vyhlif6901/f/uploads/2022_garbagerecycling_final_.pdf
https://www.allendalenj.gov/sites/g/files/vyhlif6901/f/uploads/2022_garbagerecycling_final_.pdf
https://www.allendalenj.gov/sites/g/files/vyhlif6901/f/uploads/2022_garbagerecycling_final_.pdf
https://www.allendalenj.gov/sites/g/files/vyhlif6901/f/uploads/2022_garbagerecycling_final_.pdf




2022 
COMPOST PERMIT
THE 2022 COMPOST PERMITS ARE 

AVAILABLE FOR PURCHASE 
Permits cost $30.00. Applications can be filled out online at 

WWW.ALLENDALENJ.GOV

COMPOST SITE 2022 SEASON
APRIL 2ND to DECEMBER 18TH 

SATURDAYS - 9am to 3pm
SUNDAYS - 9am to 1pm

https://main.govpilot.com/web/public/ec27bd69-cf5_Compost-Permit-Application-allendale?uid=6902&ust=NJ&pu=1&id=0


IMPORTANT MESSAGE: COVID-19 RATEPAYER RELIEF MEASURES
This notice announces relief measures for residential ratepayers experiencing economic hardship during the 

COVID-19 pandemic.  Please review this message in its entirety.  For more information, please go to our website at 
www.allendale.gov  or Alissa Mayer, Water Collector at 201-818-4400 ext. 205 or alissamayer@allendalenj.gov.

INSTALLMENT PLAN AVAILABILITY

BE ADVISED that State law requires residential customers to be offered an installment plan for any water 
arrearages accruing between March 9, 2020 and March 15, 2022.  To maintain the installment plan, a residential 
customer must make timely payments on all current charges.  More information is available by calling VIOLIA/
Allendale customer service at 855-367-6708.

LATE FEES, CHARGES AND PENALTIES

BE ADVISED that P.L. 2021, c. 317 prohibits local governments from charging residential customers interest, 
fees, or charges for late payment of water charges accruing between March 9, 2020 and March 15, 2022 until after 
March 15, 2022 at which time interest and penalties may begin to accrue.  Late interest, fees or charges may be 
enforced against arrearages accruing before March 9, 2020 and after March 15, 2022.

BILL ASSISTANCE AND ARREARAGE FORGIVENESS PROGRAMS

The application period for the New Jersey Department of Community Affairs’ Low Income Water Assistance 
Program (LIHWAP) is now open.  This federally funded program will provide financial assistance to low-income 
households to reduce the balances on their residential water bills.  LIHWAP will provide benefits directly to 
water service providers on behalf of residential customers.  The assistance can be used, in order of priority, to:
•	 restore services where services have been terminated and pay reconnection fees and other charges accrued 

due to a disconnection; 
•	 avoid service disruption for those residential customers who are in danger of disconnection (i.e., received 

shut off notices or have past due balances) and to help them afford bill payment going forward; and 
•	 support those household customers who are current in their bills but might be in danger of falling behind in 

the near future.
Priority will also be given to families with elderly or disabled household members and/or with children under 
the age of five, no matter which category they fall into.

To be eligible for LIHWAP assistance, applicants must be water bill holders who are responsible for paying their 
water bills directly to the water provider.  Also, applicants’ total gross household income must be at or below 
60% of the state median Income ($6,439 a month for a family of four).  The LIHWAP frequently asked questions 
webpage, available at https://njdca-housing.dynamics365portals.us/lihwapfaq has additional information about 
maximum income limits and other items.  

Participants in the Low-Income Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) are automatically eligible for 
LIHWAP assistance so long as they are water bill holders.

People can apply online through the DCAid application portal at https://njdca-housing.dynamics365portals.us/
en-US/dcaid-services/.

Those without computer or internet access can call 1-800-510-3102 to be directed to one of the community 
action agencies to assist them with starting, completing, and submitting an application online.

http://www.allendale.gov 
mailto:%20alissamayer%40allendalenj.gov?subject=
https://njdca-housing.dynamics365portals.us/lihwapfaq
https://njdca-housing.dynamics365portals.us/en-US/dcaid-services/
https://njdca-housing.dynamics365portals.us/en-US/dcaid-services/


ADMINISTRATION, CLERK’S OFFICE, 
BOARD OF HEALTH, & TAX ASSESSOR’S OFFICE

Ron Kistner, Administrative Officer 
RonKistner@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 501

Linda L. Cervino, Clerk 
LindaCervino@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 216 

Amanda Richards, Administrative Assistant
AmandaRichards@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 218

John Gil, Director of Communication 
JohnGil@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211

 Angela Mattiace, Tax Assessor 
AngelaMattiace@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 210 

Health Department
HealthDept@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211 

VITAL STATISTICS RECORDS 
(marriage licenses, death and birth certificates)

Northwest Bergen Regional Health Commission 201-445-7217 

BUILDING DEPARTMENT 
Charlotte Zinn, Technical Assistant  

CharlotteZinn@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 201
Anthony Hackett, Construction Official 

CodeOfficial@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 208

LAND USE, ENGINEERING, & PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
Linda Garofalo, Land Use Administrator 

LindaGarofalo@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 212 
Mike Limatola, PMO

mikelimatola@allendalenj.gov

TAX & FINANCE OFFICE/WATER PAYMENTS 
Alissa Mayer, CFO & Water Collector 

AlissaMayer@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 205 
Gina Wittmaack, Tax Collector 

GinaWittmaack@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 206 

ALLENDALE MUNICIPAL COURT 
Rose Novelli-Salyer, Court Administrator 

novellir@ho-ho-kusboro.com OR 201-652-0699 



@AllendaleNJBorough 

www.allendalenj.govGet In Touch. . . Stay Connected. . . 

Mayor & Council 
Ari Bernstein, Mayor 
AriBernstein@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Amy Wilczynski, Council President 
AmyWilczynski@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Administration, Finance and Human Resources Committee
Member of Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee

Liz Homan, Councilwoman
LizHoman@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Water, Sewer, and Public Utilities Committee
Member of Public Works Committee

Susanne Lovisolo, Councilwoman 
SusanneLovisolo@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Land Use and Construction Code Committee
Member of Water, Sewer and Public Utilities Committee

Ed O’Connell, Councilman 
EdwardOConnell@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Works Committee
Member of Public Safety Committee

Matt O’Toole, Councilman 
MatthewOToole@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Safety Committee
Member of Finance, Human Resources and Administration Committee

Steve Sasso, Councilman
SteveSasso@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee 
Member of Land Use and Construction Code Committee

http://www.allendalenj.gov

